Minutes of the meeting of 1st November 2006
Friends of Ecclesfield Village


Click on https://ecclesfieldgroups.co.uk/ to go to the Ecclesfield Village Plan home page
Minutes of Meeting

Summary

Our existing 22 questions compiled under the brief to produce a “simple” questionnaire may not be sufficiently comprehensive to satisfy the requirements of some of the interested parties, and the questions sub-committee has therefore agreed to review it. As currently planned, there is insufficient time to distribute any new questionnaire to everyone in advance of the next meeting. Any presentation of the results of the review is therefore likely to have to be done verbally at the meeting itself.
Next Meeting

The next meeting is scheduled for Monday 13th November 2006 in Ecclesfield Library at 8:00 pm. All residents of Ecclesfield, and all contributors to the Village Plan, are invited to take part.
A meeting of the questions-sub committee has been scheduled to start at 7:00 pm, and run until the start of the main meeting.
Proceedings

The meeting started at 7:15 pm in Ecclesfield Library.

Peter Barker chaired the first part of the meeting; John Brady participated as both Treasurer and Vice Chairman; and Jim Percival wrote these minutes as Secretary.
The following did not attend as office holders or Ecclesfield residents, but to offer advice and assistance… 
· Vic Bowden - Sheffield City Councillor and Ecclesfield Parish Councillor

· Alan Hooper - Sheffield City Councillor and Ecclesfield Parish Councillor

· John Bowden - Ecclesfield Parish Councillor

· Faye Green - Sheffield City Council Northern Area Regeneration Partnership (NARP)
· Lynne Hilson – Sheffield Futures

Apologies and regrets for absence were received from Mr Howard Kemp of the YRCC, who had hoped to attend this meeting, but had to postpone his attendance until our next meeting for personal reasons. An email was received from Mr Trevor Bagshaw, Chair of the Northern Area Panel, who cannot come to this meeting but hopes to attend some of our meetings in the future. Apologies were also received from Dorothy Bell, for whom our Wednesday meeting clash with her duties with the Ecclesfield Priory Players, and from Sylvia Harrison.
The minutes of the last meeting were formally approved.

Peter Barker asked if there were any objections to our opening a bank account with the Royal Bank of Scotland. No objections were given. Mr Barker explained that he had made enquiries, and the bank had said that the account name would have to consist of a person’s name, followed by “Friends of Ecclesfield Village”. They suggested we open an “Instant Access Savings Account” , since this would provide a cheque book, and therefore avoid two people having to go down to the bank whenever a payment needs to be made. To provide security, we would ask that any cheque would require two signatures to validate it.

To provide for this, Peter Barker asked for volunteers to be signatories. He said that each volunteer would have to go down to the bank and prove their identity. E.g. by bringing passport, driving licence and/or utility bills. James Percival, and John Brady accepted forms for “Adding a third party to an Account”, and Anne Pearce also volunteered to be a signatory, which with Peter Barker makes four signatories in all.
Insurance was again mentioned as something which needs arranging, but it was thought that we would have to wait until the bank account was working before this could be put in place.

Councillor Victoria Bowden said that she had brought along a copy of the new Ecclesfield Parish Council contract forms for us to sign. [The chair and secretary duly signed these at the end of the meeting].
It was pointed out that we don’t need to provide a Christmas tree for the sponsored display at the Church, as might have been implied in the Progress Report, but that their should still be a poster giving details of our meetings. Any cassette recorder playing a “village people” tape would have to be fairly quiet so as not to interfere with other sponsors. [No offers of help on this have been received, so if anybody wants to volunteer, can they contact the chairman or secretary] There was some criticism of the “Village People” theme, and Peter Barker asked for alternative suggestions, but no suggestions were forthcoming.

The rest of the meeting was devoted to the questions on the questionnaire.

For this discussion, Peter Barker handed over the chair to John Brady, representing the questions sub-committee. The week before the meeting, the questions sub-committee had compiled a list of 22 questions. A copy of these were put through the letter boxes of 21 people who had given their names and addresses at previous meetings. Additional copies of the questionnaire were made available at the meeting, but it appeared that almost everybody had brought their copy along with them. Attendees were therefore in an excellent position to put their comments and suggestions directly to the questions-sub committee and engage them in discussion.
Several points were raised concerning the utility of individual questions. However, it quickly became apparent that in addition to these, there were also more general doubts about the comprehensiveness of the questionnaire. Councillor Bowden advised us that the existing questionnaire was not comprehensive. It did not for instance cover transport or the elderly. She also pointed out that it is vital that the questionnaire asks for sufficient information so that it can be presented to official bodies, and used to inform future funding applications. The discussion on this general point took over from the discussion on problems with individual questions. The questions sub-committee pointed out the time constraints [I.e. the need to have all the invoices in by the 31st March 2007], and cautioned against a full revision of the questions, saying that it had taken 4 hours of meetings to come up with the existing questionnaire. On the other hand it was suggested that an inadequate questionnaire, makes it very difficult to poll the same people again, since they are not likely to fill in the second questionnaire, if they see that the first effort has had no effect.
Taking these and the other comments into account, the questions sub-committee agreed to meet with Councillor Vic Bowden an hour before the main meeting on 13th November.
James Percival (Jim)
Secretary to Friends of Ecclesfield Village
Address: 43 St. Marys Lane (continuation of the High St.),
Ecclesfield, SHEFFIELD, S35 9YE
Tel: 2 460 160
Email: ecclesfield@googlemail.com
[Note: distribution of these minutes, and of any progress report will be at the next meeting, rather than by prior delivery through people’s letterboxes]
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